Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-521.400
Ground Water Protection Measures in Wellhead Protection Areas

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on August 25, 2023, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance from the RMC Property Group (Petitioner). (Note: the original notice filed on 9/5/23 in Vol. 49/172 of the FAR inappropriately listed Lake Butler Water Treatment Plant owned and operated by Union County Public Works as the Petitioner). The petition was filed pursuant to s.120.542, F.S., and requests a permanent variance from subsection 62-521.400(1), F.A.C, which regulates the installation of underground storage tanks regulated under Chapter 62-761, F.A.C., within a wellhead protection area. The petition has been assigned OGC No. 23-1349.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Sydney B. Cummings, Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 3500, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, telephone: (850) 245-8633, email: Sydney.Cummings@floridadep.gov during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
